These are the minutes from the July 12, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr.
Walter Moran — Chair, John Dougherty — Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White — Board Member, Mr. Anthony
Marino —Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana — Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

New Business:

1. Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the June 28, 2011 minutes as written, Mrs. White second, so voted
unanimously.

2. Irrigation well application for 254 Whiting Street — Approved as submitted.

Septic Plan:
74 Industrial Way — Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the submitted plan for 74 Industrial Way, designed by Keith

Colman, dated 5/28/11 and revised 6/28/11, with the variances as noted on the plan, Mrs. White second, so voted
unanimously.

6:45 — Appointment — Nancy Funder updated the Board on the following items: Friendly’s frozen dessert testing,
Healthtrax pool, the current status of food inspections, projected Influenza vaccine for the 2011-2012 season,
Emergency planning/4B and grant information for FY12, her T.A.R. audit and an upcoming sub region 4 sheltering
exercise in February 2012. The Board would like to look into the cost of purchasing the zoster and pneumonia
vaccine to see if it can be offered to Hanover residents at a cost savings. Mrs. Funder departed at 7:25.

7:30 — Appointment — Al Loomis — McKenzie Engineering

899 Washington Street — Mrs. White moved to accept the submitted plan for 899 Washington Street, designed by
McKenzie Engineering, dated 7/6/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and a deed restriction placed on the
property, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.

2060 Washington Street — Industrial Wastewater Holding Tank — Approved as submitted.

Septic Plans:
46 Nash Landing — Approved as submitted

21 Elijah’s Path — Approved as submitted

21 Te Berry Farm — Approved as submitted

34 Spruce Circle — Mr. Dougherty moved to accept the submitted plan for 34 Spruce Circle, designed by Clearwater
Recovery, dated 6/22/11 and revised 6/27/11, with the variances as noted on the plan with a deed restriction, Mrs.
White second, so voted unanimously.

59 Old Webster — Approved as submitted

7 Ledgewood Drive — Mrs. White moved to approved

Mr. Marino gave his update:
e 103 School Street has been torn down
e Mr. Ceurvels is working on getting the Betterment Program going
e Hanover High School — They are currently using the new tanks but not the field. Before the new septic
system goes on line they will pump all of the tanks.
e He will investigate a complaint of a tattooist working out of his home.
e He will be going out to a housing concern on Whiting Street.

Permits and Licenses signed

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.



